
 Industry Notice #17-01  January 6, 2017 
 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
LAGUARDIA FOR-HIRE-VEHICLE (FHV) 

STAGING LOTS ARE MOVING 
 

The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey (PANYNJ) has 
informed the TLC that parking lots 5 and 7 will close beginning 
January 7, 2017 at 4:00 AM and remain closed during construction at 
LaGuardia Airport. FHVs picking up fares at LaGuardia Airport must 
wait for a dispatch at the Marina Parking Lot. 
 

• The Marina parking lot is located on the northeastern side of 
the Grand Central Parkway, across from CitiField.  
 

• Please see the below map for the new location, as well as 
directions on how to get to the Marina Lot.  
 

• The Marina Lot can also be accessed by Northern Boulevard 
West 
 

• To return to LaGuardia Airport, please use the Grand Central 
Parkway West.  
 
The LaGuardia Airport yellow taxi hold lots will remain open. Yellow 
taxi drivers should continue to go to the taxi holding lots. 
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